
 

February 10, 2012 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Pat Colloton, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 167-W 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Colloton: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2601 by House Committee on Corrections and 

Juvenile Justice 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2601 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2601 would amend the definition of interference with a law enforcement officer to 

include refusing to provide information demanded by a law enforcement officer when stopping a 

suspect in accordance with state law.  The bill would also allow a law enforcement officer, 

without making an arrest, to ask for a person’s date of birth, in addition to the person’s name and 

address, when the person is in a public place and the officer reasonably suspects the person is 

committing, has committed, or is about to commit a crime. 

 

 The Office of Judicial Administration states that passage of HB 2601 would have no 

fiscal effect on the Judicial Branch.  The Kansas Highway Patrol also indicates enactment of HB 

2601 would have no fiscal effect on agency operations.  Any fiscal effect associated with HB 

2601 is not reflected in The FY 2013 Governor’s Budget Report. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Mary Rinehart, Judiciary  

 Kim Torrey, KHP 


